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Dear Parish Family, 
 

Little Flower School opened on Monday, August 16.  However, our 
pre-school students did not start until this past Monday, August 24.  
Several people have asked how many students we have this year.  
Our opening enrollment was 266.     
 

One of the distinguishing qualities of Little Flower School is its 
emphasis on Fine Arts.  This past week we celebrated the funeral of 
Ed Axsom.  When Fr. Robert Borchertmeyer asked Teresa Eckrich 
to start a school band, Ed, a longtime music educator and band 
director, provided Teresa with invaluable assistance in starting the 
band.  Please pray for him and his family. 
 

In my homily last Sunday, I asked parents to think about who or 
what besides themselves are influencing their children.  After the 
5:00 p.m. Mass, I went out to dinner with one of my friends.  She is 
the mother of two teenage children.  She told me that one of the 
things she tries to do with her children is to encourage them to 
propose solutions when there are problems.  As she put it, most 
people can name or identify problems.  Fewer people are able to 
name and identify solutions.  I thought this was a great parenting 
tip.   
 

Thursday is the feast of St. Gregory the Great, Pope and Doctor of 
the Church.  Among other things, Pope Gregory was noted for 
liturgical reform.  Two weeks ago, we celebrated the feast of Pope 
St. Pius X, who was Pope from 1903 to 1914.  He was noted for 
liturgical reform at the beginning of the 20

th
 century.   

 

One of his reforms was lowering the age of First Communion from 
approximately 14 to 7.  I made my First Communion in first grade; 
today our students make First Communion in second grade.  
Because he believed very much in power of God’s grace and 
because he believed that the Eucharist was grace giving, he wanted 
children to be able to receive the Eucharist during their formative 
years.   If we really believe that the Eucharist is grace giving, 
Sunday Eucharist should be a priority for all families.  Likewise, we 
probably all could be more reverent and more prayerful as we 
receive the Eucharist. 
 

Pope St. Pius X also promoted singing in the Liturgy.  However, 
congregational singing really was not implemented in most parishes 
in this country until the reform of the Liturgy during the Second 
Vatican Council.  Initially many Catholics had a hard time with the 
introduction of singing into the Liturgy.  When people would 
criticize those who did not sing, my response was to remind them 
that singing in church had not been part of our tradition.  However, 
fifty-one years later many people still do not sing at Mass.  I wonder 
if more people would be attracted to the Catholic Church if they 
came to Catholic churches and found enthusiastic singing.   
 

In less than a month, Pope Francis will come to the United States 
for the World Meeting of Families in Philadelphia.  While he is 
here, he will also meet with President Obama, address the U.S. 
Congress and the United Nations General Assembly, and canonize 
Fr. Junipero Serra.  In anticipation of his coming, we pray for his 
safety and that he will awaken in the minds and hearts of the people 
of the United States the importance of faith in today’s society.   
 

Finally, on a personal note, on Tuesday, August 18, I became a 
great-uncle. 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob  
 

The parish office will be closed on 
 Monday, September 7 for Labor Day 

 

 
 

FOR THE WEEK OF AUGUST 31 – SEPTEMBER 6, 2015 
 

 

31  August Monday 

 5:30 p.m. Mildred Mauer 
01  September Tuesday 

 5:30 p.m. Clara Donahue by Pattie Uberta 
02 September Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Mary Sharp by Diane & Ron Sharp 
03 September Thursday 

 8:30 a.m. Jerry Jett by the Jett Family 
 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

04 September Friday  

 5:30 p.m. Barbara Huser 
05 September Saturday 

  Vigil of the 23rd   Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 5:00 p.m. For the Intentions of Eileen Mailath 
06 September Sunday-The 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 8:30 a.m. Charley Withem by BJ Schmidt 
 10:30 a.m. Ralph Campbell by Rita Gibson 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 
 

 
August 30-September 6, 2015 

 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 St. Patrick 7:15 p.m. Joy of the Gospel 
Reflection 

 Off-Site 7:15 p.m. Women’s CRHP 

Monday John 23rd 7:00 p.m. Men’s CRHP 

 Duffey Hall 6:30 p.m. LF Neighborhood 

Association Board Mtg 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 Gym 7:30 p.m. Little Flower Athletic 
Commission 

Wednesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Bible Study 

 St. Therese 6:00 p.m. PTO Board 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. School Commission 

Thursday Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Ladies Club Meeting 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday No School – Teacher Professional Day 

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 John 23rd 7:00 p.m. Men’s CRHP 
 

We extend our condolences to Michael 
Williams on the death of his wife, Laura 
Williams, and to their children, Adriane and 
Aarron Williams on the death of their 

mother.   We also extend our sympathy to Gerri Burgin on the death 
of her aunt, Theresa Long.  Please keep all of these families in your 
thoughts and prayers during this difficult time. May God welcome 
Laura and Theresa into his eternal glory.   
 

Please remember our parishioners who 
are ill, homebound, or in a nursing home 
in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get 
a chance please send them a card or a 

note!  This week we especially want to remember: 
Emma Shaughnessy, 

Greenwood Meadows 

1200 N State Road 135, Greenwood, IN 46219 



THE TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

The adult choir, which sings every Sunday at 
Mass from September through May, will begin 
their new season on the Tuesday evening, 
September 8, at 7 p.m. We especially need to 
add young parents to this group. Search your 
heart. If God has given you the love of 

singing, could you give this gift back to him this year? 
 

On Wednesday, September 9 the 
Adventuresome Group will be heading 

south for a picnic at Tom and Margie Greene’s home, 1790 Bell 
Road, Morgantown, IN.  The day will begin at 10 a.m. with Mass 
(note time change) and following Mass we will carpool to our 
destination.  Directions will be given out after Mass.  Don’t try to 
use GPS as it will not take you to their home.  Meat, paper 
products, and drinks will be provided.  Everyone attending is 
asked to bring their favorite dish to share and a lawn chair if 
possible.  If you have any questions please contact Peggy Clegg 
at 403-7444, or pclegg@littleflowerparish or Tom and Margie 
Greene at 353-9448.  
 

CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH 
 

MEN’S WEEKEND: SEPTEMBER 19-20 

WOMEN’S WEEKEND: OCTOBER 3-4 

Don't miss out on this renewal weekend. 

It is an excellent opportunity to meet new 

people and make new friends in a spiritual environment. 

For additional information please contact: 

Bernie Sponsel:  (941) 468-7740/bernardsponsel@yahoo.com 
Andrea Johnson: (317)340-5292/ajohnso2010@gmail.com 
Kevin Corcoran: (317) 502-1002/kmcorcoran@sbcglobal.net 

 

Our Parish Picnic, sponsored by the 
Family Life Commission, will be on 
Sunday, September 13, following the 
10:30 a.m. Mass.  Please mark your 
calendar and save the date.  You won’t 
want to miss out on all the fun!  There will 
be bingo, family games & activities, 
kickball, and card games for all you card 

sharks.  All activities will take place right here on our grounds, so 
you won’t have far to travel.  Fried chicken, drinks, and all paper 
products will be provided.  Every family is asked to bring a dish to 
share that will feed 8-10 people.  Listed below is what you are asked 
to bring according to the first letter of your last name:  
• A –G   Desserts 

• H – P   Cold Dish  

• Q – Z   Hot Dish 

You might also want to bring lawn chairs so that you can move 
around to watch the various events that are happening.  Help is 
needed, before & after the picnic, as all the tables and chairs for this 
event will need to be brought up from the cafeteria and returned to 
the cafeteria. Please contact Peggy Clegg, 357-8352, if you are 
available to help.  Remember, many hands make for light work. 
 

ST.VINCENT DE PAUL DISTRIBUTION CENTER 

VOLUNTEERS 

Please join us September 12, 2015 from 8 am – Noon at 
1201 East Maryland St. to help serve struggling families in 

Indianapolis.  First time volunteers are much appreciated, and 

there will be repeat volunteers present to show you what to do. 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT, AND TREASURE YOUR 

GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
 

 Weekly Budget Goal   $                13,500.00 

 Collection of August 22 and 23        $                  8,548.85 
 Electronic Contributions 8/17 – 8/21   $     7,334.64 

 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Actual  $              100,435.60  

 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Budget $              108,000.00 

 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD  $   - 7,564.40   
  

Home Improvement Fund 
   June Contributions   $  2,171.33 
   July Contributions   $  2,187.58    

  August Contributions  (to date)  $  2,241.33 

 

On Saturday, November 7 we will host 
the annual Little Flower School All-
Class Reunion.  Reserve this date and 
please pass the word to Little Flower 
School Alumni! Details to follow. 

 

Sessions for the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults are available to 
anyone who wants to learn more about 
the Catholic faith. Our first session 
begins on Tuesday, Sept. 8, at 7 
p.m. in the Parish Center. Our topic 
for the evening is “The Journey of 

Faith” and we will have a Q & A session.  Please join us!    
 

Men, mark your calendars for 
the Indiana Catholic Men’s 
Conference on October 31, at 
the Indiana Convention Center. 
Join Archbishop Joseph Tobin, 

Bishop Paul Etienne and several national Catholic 
speakers to be a part of a very dynamic day of renewal. 
Go to www.indianacatholicmen.com or call317-888-
0873 for more information. 

 

COMING THIS FALL – NEW PARISH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY 

It’s been five years, so it is time to do a new parish pictorial 

directory.  This directory will coincide with the 90th Anniversary of 

Little Flower Parish.  Currently photographers are scheduled to be 

here 9/22 thru 9/26, 9/29 thru 9/30, and 10/6 thru 10/10.  The 

website is now open for on-line appointments.   Please go to 

www.littleflowerparish.org and follow the link for sign-ups.  You 

may also sign up after Masses.   If you already signed up on line, 

please be sure to stop by the sign up table to pick up a valuable 

20% off coupon.  Please note:  The website will be unavailable each 

week from noon on Friday until noon on Monday.  

 

The Social is getting closer!!  Do you have your 
tickets yet?  Little Flower is Putting on the Ritz 
to celebrate the parish's 90th Anniversary 
on September 26 at Marian Inc.  Tickets are 
$45 per person or $90 per couple.  Tickets must 
be purchased by September 13!! Contact Steve 

and Amy Clegg amy.clegg@att.net or 353-1142 or Daun and 
Scott Sidor daunsidor@gmail.com or 375-1426 for tickets.  
We will also be selling tickets in church the weekend of 
September 12 & 13.  Don't be All Wet!  Join us to celebrate 
and have a great time!! 
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On Sunday, August 23, 
Gracie Althhardt was 
received into the Catholic 

Church by Profession of Faith, was confirmed, and received her 
First Communion as a Catholic.  We welcome Gracie into our 
faith community. 

 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

YOUTH CHOIR is in serious need of some new members!  We are 
open to all youth in grades 8 thru 12.  We recently lost 

significant members who left for college.  We sing at the 6 p.m. 
Mass on the first and fourth Sunday of each month and practice 

one Sunday evening per month.  STUDENTS, please consider 
joining us, and PARENTS, please encourage your students to join 

us!  Our next practice will be Sunday, September 13 in Church 
from 7 p.m. until 8:15 p.m.  We really need your help!   

 

ANNUAL GOLF OUTING 
It’s time to get serious.  The annual Fr. Robert 

Borchertmeyer Golf Outing has been scheduled for Friday, 
September 11 at Pleasant Run Golf course and is less 
than two weeks away!  Flyers with golfer and sponsor 

information are available at the church doors.  Contact Jeff 
Lyons 317-294-9242 or email jeffly200@gmail.com for 
more information. 
 

On Sunday, September 27, 
there will be a meeting for all 
young adults and their parents 

who might be interested in preparing for the sacrament of 
Confirmation this year.  Confirmation preparation is open to all 
youth in grades 9 thru 12.   The meeting will take place in the 
school cafeteria and will begin at 7:00 p.m. (immediately after 
the 6 p.m. Mass).  Attendance at this meeting is essential for 
anyone who wants to prepare for Confirmation in the spring of 
2015.   Please call Tom at the parish center at 357-8352 or email 
tom@littleflowerparish.org  if you have questions. 
 

We are also looking for confirmed high school youth interested in 
helping on the confirmation team.  Please call Tom if you are 
interested.  

 

Your Eastside Catholic Community Cohort (Holy Spirit, Our 
Lady of Lourdes, and Little Flower) is hosting a workshop for 
all Liturgical Ministers. Please plan to join us on Saturday, 
November 14 for a day of reflection. Fr. Godfrey Mullen, OSB 
will join other speakers to provide insight into the meaning of 
each ministry. Anyone who serves the Church in the following 
areas is invited: Eucharistic Ministers, Sacristans, Lectors, 
Music Ministers, Ushers, Greeters, and Art & Environment 
volunteers. Keep checking the bulletin for more information and 
a registration form. 

 

IndyCatholic Intramurals- Bowling 2015 
All young adults (ages 18-35) are invited to join us for Intramural 
BOWLING! You can sign up as an individual or with friends. This 
is a great way to meet new people your age and be a part of a team. 
We play on Tuesdays from Oct. 20 – Dec. 15 at Hindel Bowling 
Lanes.  Cost: $55 for entire season, includes 2 games a night and 
shoe rental for 8 weeks of bowling! Limited spots, so don’t delay! 
Details and registration can be found at www.indycatholic.org 

Calling All Catholic Adults! The 
National Catholic Youth Conference 
(NCYC) 2015 returns to the Indiana 
Convention Center and Lucas Oil 

Stadium November 19-21, 2015.  Over 23,000 college and high 
school students from across the United States are coming to Indy to 
say Here I Am Lord. You too can be part of this exciting event.  We 
need over 1,000 adult volunteers before and during all sessions of 
NCYC.  You can choose your job and shifts at our volunteer 
registration site.  Go to www.ncyc.info and click on the link to the 
volunteer registration site to start the process.   Come join the fun 
and witness the young Catholic Church this November. 
 

Little Flower offers Religious 
Education for children in kindergarten 
through 8th grade who attend public 
schools.  We meet on Sundays from 
9:30 a.m. – 10:25 a.m.  If you have 
not registered your child to attend 
these classes please contact Lisa at 

357-8352 or email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org.   
 

We are currently planning 
classes to prepare children 
who are in 3

rd
 grade and 

above who have not made their First Communion.   Please 
contact Lisa by September 16 if you are interested in having 
your child prepare for First Communion.  If you are in 2

nd
 

grade at Little Flower School or enrolled in our Sunday 
Religious Education program information will come to you 
separately.   

 

FALL PROGRAMS at CYO Camp Rancho Framasa 
 

Father & Son’s Weekend October 2-4, 2015 

 Fathers and Sons together at camp! It is a guy thing! Fees: $75 
per adult/$50 per children under 18.   

 

Fall Weekend Traditional Camp October 16-18, 2015  

Co-ed: ages 7-14:This fun filled weekend includes many favorite 
traditional camp and with favorite counselors from the 
summer…all with a fall twist! For even more fun, we add 
pumpkin carving, ghost rush, Mass and a Halloween dance. 
Take a break from school life and join us for this activity packed 
weekend! $95 per camper.  
 

 Fall Break Camps  

 October 11-13, 2015 
 October 18-20, 2015 

 Boys’ & Girls' Cabins Ages 7-13 This experiential learning 
camp program is designed for campers to have hands-on 
activities in nature, and see God’s glory in His creation. Fall 
Break Camp includes outdoor skills and nature exploration all 
within our faith filled & inclusive setting. Fee: $110. More 

information & registration for all CYO Camp programs can 

be found at: www.campranchoframasa.org 

 

PARISH CENTER SCHEDULING 
Please note that effective October 1, there will be no meetings 
scheduled ON SUNDAY EVENINGS in the parish center, unless 
they directly involve a staff member.  After busy weekends, we 
cannot commit staff to be present to provide access to the 
parish office on Sunday evenings.  Thank you for your 
understanding and cooperation.  



THE TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH 
  

 

Being a member of a parish involves being connected to God and to 
other parishioners.  If you have recently joined the parish, or if you 
have been a parishioner for some time but want to deepen your 
spiritual life and get to know other parishioners, attending a Christ 
Renews His Parish renewal weekend can help you do both!=
=
Christ Renews His Parish is an uplifting spiritual renewal process that 
calls together the members of the parish community to experience personal conversion and 
fellowship. Christ Renews is a time for individuals to gather with others to strengthen their 
relationship with God and to grow together as a parish family.  It is an excellent opportunity to 
meet new people and make new friends in a spiritual environment. 
 
God's Presence is made known to all participants through the personal gifts shared by members 
of the Christ Renews presenting team.  Presentations are made by the “presenters” to the 
“receivers”.  Spiritual reflection is complemented by social activities.  There is lots of listening, 
laughing, thinking, dialogue, team participation, prayer, eating, and fun!  One of the best things 
about each weekend is the opportunity to escape from the real world for just a few days to share 
with others in a common faith about those things we all experience in our lives.  It is a weekend 
full of acceptance and affirmation for all attendees.  You participate at the level you are most 

comfortable … as much as you like, when you like, and how you like. 
 
The Men's and Women's weekends will begin Friday evening and conclude on Sunday afternoon.  
There is no cost to attend and all Little Flower Parish members are invited to participate.  Post-
weekend commitment is voluntary, though many "receivers" opt to serve on the subsequent 
"giving" team. 

 

MEN’S WEEKEND:  SEPTEMBER 20-22 

 

WOMEN’S WEEKEND:  OCTOBER 4-6 

 

We are now finalizing registrations for these weekends. 
 

For additional information please contact: 
 

Dan Mages Cell:  317-294-8571                                            Peggy Clegg:  357-8352 
Joanne Mages Cell:  317-313-1971                                        pclegg@littleflowerparish.org 
Home:  317-353-6133 
djmages@gmail.com 

joannemages@hotmail.com 
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